
T HE BULLETIN OF THE FERRARI CLUB OF AMERICA N EW ENGLAND  REGION  

VOLUME 2, ISSUE 3    SEPTEMBER 2008 

HORSE HAPPENINGS 

I NSIDE  THIS  ISSUE: 

FCA-NER 

CONTACTS  

3 

2008 E VENT      

CALENDAR 
4 

W ELCOME          

N EW MEMBERS! 
11 

M YOPIA  POLO , FESTA DI  FERRARI , AND  OUR  ANNUAL  M AINE  

W EEKEND  H IGHLIGHT  U PCOMING  EVENTS !!! 

Polo!!! 

September 21 

 See Event Calendar on page 4 for 
more details and information on 

gathering before the event 

4th Annual 

Festa di Ferrari 

October 4-5 

See pages 8-9 for details                  
and registration form 

The Maine Event!!! 

October 17-19 

See pages 6-7 for details                  
and registration form 
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Weõre on the Web! 

www.fca -newengland.org  

Advertising in Horse Happenings and Horse Tales gives you great 
exposure to our membership, and our ad revenues support 
the New England Regionõs many activities throughout the 
year.  For information and rates, please contact our Advertis-
ing Chairman, Paul Bova at ppbova@optonline.net . 

INTERESTED IN  ADVERTISING? 

David Friar, Co-Regional Director (dlf@friar.com) 

Dennis Liu, Co-Regional Director (BigHeadDennis@gmail.com) 

Charlie Lenore, Treasurer (clenore@hotmail.com) 

Bob LaRosa, Secretary (rlarosa@rnlc.com) 

Peter G. Lombardo, Chief Judge (pgjl328@aol.com) 

Fiona Friar, òHorse Talesó Editor (faf@friar.com) 

Charlie Vest, Membership Chair and òHorse Happeningsó 
 Editor (cvest@aol.com) 

Paul Bova, Connecticut Chapter President and Advertising 
 Chairman (ppbova@optonline.net) 

Sam Hallowell, Rhode Island Chapter President and Event 
 Coordinator (shallowell@vanliewtrust.com) 

Glenn Farrell, Maine Chapter President 
 (gfarrell@yficustomhomes.com) 

Bruce Ledoux, Massachusetts Chapter President 
 (bruce.ledoux@morganstanley.com) 

Laurie Sanborn, New Hampshire Chapter President 
 (empress.hooville@gmail.com) 

John Nichols, Vermont Chapter President 
 (jcn037@adelphia.net) 

Stanley Cohen, Director Emeritus (fasferrari@aol.com) 

FCA-NER CONTACTS   
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2008 FCA N EW  ENGLAND  R EGION  CALENDAR  OF EVENTS  

The New England Region is one of the most 

active FCA regions in the country!  Take 

advantage of our wide variety of events...theyõre 

all family -friendly and loads of fun!  

Sunday, September 21st -  Polo at Myopia Hunt Club, Hamil-
ton, MA ð A pleasant Sunday afternoon with cigars, fried clams, 
fine wine, Ferraris and thundering herds of polo ponies.  What better 
way to spend an early Fall afternoon?  The Ferrari club will be visit-
ing the Myopia Polo Club, 435 Bay Road in Hamilton, as special 
guests for an afternoon hosted by Stephen Willett, LJ Peretti Com-
pany and Montecristo Cigars, with hors dõoeuvres by Woodmanõs, 
Wine & Beer, for just $25/person.  We will have reserved parking 
for Ferraris and Maseratis right along the edge of the field.  Gates 
open at 1:30 pm, with a polo demonstration ~ 2:30 pm and the polo 
matches to commence at 3pm.  We will meet and arrive at the Hunt 
together.  Everyone should please RSVP to Bruce Ledoux, MA 
Chapter President, at bruceledoux@morganstanley.com  
bruce.ledoux@morganstanley.com or (508) 789-4409.  Bruce will 
announce the final meeting place and time, but plan on around 1 pm. 

"The Polo Clubõs lush fields and tall evergreens are evidence of the 
long tradition of the sport. The first match was played here in 1888 
on the oldest existing polo field in the United States. This is the 
117th season of Myopia Polo, 1888-2005, and will offer spectators 
some of the finest competitive polo in the country."  The match lasts 
until about 5:00pm - and then there is an awards ceremony, with all 
children receiving a free souvenir.  Also, there is a tradition at half-
time where the audience is invited onto the field for divot stomping!
If there is inclement weather, you may phone the POLO info line: 
978.468.7656 (POLO) for a recorded message regarding weather 
cancellation. Attendees should be prepared for sun, and dress is busi-
ness casual; jeans and t-shirts not recommended - shorts, capris, 
khakis and collared-shirts for men. Blankets or chairs are encouraged, 
and there will be pavilion seating available. 

 
Saturday, October 4th - Italian Car Celebration BBQ lunch, 
Stonington, CT - Lunch Party & Car Show- This is a new addition 
to our calendar.  Fellow FCA & FOC member Blake Stevenson has 
hosted this fall event for 3 years at his house in Stonington, CT. Blake 
is a collector of classic cars, mostly Italian, and his party attracts 
more than 50 participants, many of them classics too. The gathering 
starts @ Noon and runs until 6PM. The event may also interest 
many of you who are driving to Stamford for the Festa di Ferrari. 
Refreshments and BBQ are FREE! Good food, beautiful cars, and 
ocean breezeséwhat could be better? F40 Motorsports and Miller 
Motorcars will be there with some surprises. If you are planning to 
continue to the Festa di Ferrari scenic run to Mt. Kisco and GPNY 
that leaves Stamford @ 3:00PM, arrive at Blakeõs house by 12:00, 
leave by 1:00-1:15. Blakeõs house is located at 151 Wamphassuc 
Point Road in Stonington, CT. For more info contact Blake Steven-
son: email clearshot@comcast.net or phone (203) 550-8362. (NOTE: 
This is NOT an FCA/NER sponsored event, but may be of interest to many of 
our members.)   

Saturday-Sunday, October 4-5th -  The 4th Annual Festa di Fer-
rari  ð A GREAT charity concours event with spectacular cars (110 
Ferraris last year) held at the Italian Center in Stamford. CT.   
http://www.italiancenter.org.  And this year, we're adding some-
thing new!  On Saturday afternoon, we'll have a scenic drive and 
then dinner at the Grand Prix New York Karting facility in nearby 
Mount Kisco, NY (see below).  Track time will be available - race 
your friends!  On Sunday, we'll have a judged concours, an incredi-
ble lunch, live entertainment and an auctionéit gets bigger every 
year!  Last year we raised $58,000 for our 3 charities: the Make A 
Wish Foundation of CT, the Marine Corps League and Healing 
Hearts. That makes $100,000 raised the last three years!  Lodging 
and indoor parking at the Hampton Inn and Suites, Stamford. (203) 
353-9855.  For more info contact Paul or Darry Bova: email 
paul@festadiferrari.com or phone (203) 329-9710. 

 

Sunday, October 12th - 2nd Annual òDrive for Wishesó Con-
temporary & Classic Car Show - The Gutierrez Company wel-
comes you to a car show benefiting the Make-A-Wish Foundation of 
MA. It is held @ the companyõs headquarters, One Wall Street in 
Burlington MA, an easy drive for most New Englanders. They had 
over 140 cars on exhibit last year and made over $50,000 for the 
Foundation. In addition to ogling cars, there is judging and trophies, 
a DJ and Music, silent and live auctions, and lots of food choices. 
Even free popcorn! 100% of the proceeds of this show go to Make-A
-Wish. Registration and further details are available at 
www.driveforwishes.org  (NOTE: this is NOT an FCA/NER sponsored 
event, but may be of interest to many of our members.)  

 

Friday-Sunday, October 17-19th ð The 7th Annual Maine Event ð 
You KNOW you want to come and join your Ferrari friends for a 
rollicking tour of coastal Maine. Spectacular shopping, scintillating 
scenery, incredible Inns, copious amounts of camaraderie, and 
MILES of magnificent macadam!  For more info contact Glenn Far-
rell: email gfarrell@yficustomhomes.com or phone (207) 363-8053. 

 
Sunday, November 2nd ð The Grand Prix of Brazil - Join us at 
Ferrari of New England for brunch and viewing of the Brazilian GP. 
For more info contact Bruce Ledoux, MA Chapter President: email 
bruce.ledoux@morganstanley.com or phone (781) 431-6723. 

 
Sunday, December 7th ð The 8th Annual Gift Wrapping & Pres-
entation at the Connecticut Childrenõs Medical Center -  
The FCA/NER is continuing a long-standing tradition of getting 
together to wrap gifts and deliver them to patients at the Medical 
Center. Here is YOUR chance to help wrap toys for sick and injured 
kids, and delight in the smiles of appreciation on their faces when you 
present them! For more info contact David Friar, Regional Co-
Director: email dlf@friar.com or phone (860) 678-1291. 

mailto:gfarrell@yficustomhomes.com
mailto:bruce.ledoux@morganstanley.com
mailto:gfarrell@yficustomhomes.com
http://www.italiancenter.org/
mailto:gfarrell@yficustomhomes.com
http://www.driveforwishes.org/
mailto:gfarrell@yficustomhomes.com
mailto:bruce.ledoux@morganstanley.com
mailto:dlf@friar.com


PAGE 5 VOLUME 2, ISSUE 3    SEPTEMBER 2008  



PAGE 6 H ORSE H APPENINGS 

T HE  M AINE  EVENT !!! 
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R EGISTRATION  FORM  FOR  THE  M AINE  EVENT  
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FESTA DI  FERRARI !!! 


